RSCC Faculty Senate Minutes

Friday, February 20, 2009, 2:00 pm

T-305, Roane County Campus

I. Attendance


President: Pat Wurth


Vice-President: Jean Trentham


Secretary: Laura Vaughn


Humanities: Ted Stryk, Curtis Currie, Sarah Thomason


Library: Kris Tobin


Mathematics and Sciences: Jill Denton, George Meghabghab, Lauri Sammartano, 



Steve Ward


Nursing: Beverly Rogers, Pat Jenkins, Melinda Wang


Social Sciences, Business, and Education: John Thomas, Andy Anderson, Brad Fox

II. Distance Education Strategic Plan (Kathy Rhodes)


Pat had sent a link to the online document and had asked the Senate to read it 
beforehand.  

Kathy began by briefly discussing the results of a survey Darren York had conducted in 
November.  The survey provided information about faculty and students’ use and 
perception of classroom technology.  

A senator asked for clarification about the IDEA evaluation reviews and peer 
reviews being 
required when they were not for regular classes. (Strategic Plan Objective 
#1, p.11 of plan).  She said this was an Executive Council Decision.  Distance 
Education classes would be held to a higher standard.  DE classes would also be judged 
by student success rates, which are based on students’ grades.


A senator asked how dual enrollment classes would be reviewed.  Kathy said it would 
depend on how the class was delivered (live or through and an IDEA room, etc.)


A senator asked how many RODP classes were not transferring to UT.  Kathy explained 
that UT looks at RSCC’s course listings and if the RODP class doesn’t match, they may 
not accept it.  The senator asked if this was a big problem.  Kathy said it wasn’t, to her 
knowledge, but she tells students up front that their RODP classes might not transfer.  UT 
is more apt to accept the classes  if the student has earned an AA or AS degree from 
RSCC.  


A senator asked who sits on the Quality Committee.  Kathy said it had not been formed 
yet.  It is going to be the Education Technology Committee with faculty reps from 
different divisions.


A senator asked if the peer review requirement was for each section or each course.  
Kathy said she didn’t know and encouraged the faculty to make recommendations.


A senator asked why the Executive Committee made peer reviews imperative.  Kathy’s 
response was that this plan and some new laws were holding online classes to a higher 
standard.


A senator asked about the new IDEA rooms in high schools teaching dual enrollment and 
what was involved.  Kathy said the principals had bought in to it and RSCC was 
requiring someone to stay in each room with the students.  A senator asked if the 
courier’s reduced delivery route would be an issue.  Kathy said they were still discussing 
solutions.

Kathy strongly encouraged the faculty to think about the plan and send comments and 
recommendations to her or to their dean.

III. SCORE Meeting (Pat Wurth)


Dr. Goff is conducting three open forums in the next week on the Oak Ridge, Harriman, 
and Cumberland campuses.  At these forums, Dr. Goff will present his plan for re-
designing the college to run more efficiently.  Administration will see the most change.

There will be a special meeting for faculty the week after spring break.  
IV. Stimulus Bill and Dr. Goff’s letter


Pat told the Senate that of the $3 billion going to Tennessee, $500,000 to 600,000 would 
go to higher education.  It is one-time money to be paid out over two years.  No one 
knows yet what conditions come with the money.  Tuition is probably not going to go up 
now.  TBR is discussing a variety of tuition caps, such as full tuition owed on first 12 
hours and then 20% of any additional hours, etc.  Since enrollment has gone up, Dr. Goff 
is looking at a severance package plan.  Post retirement is not changing.  Dr. Goff has 
said that if he ever decides to change it, the faculty will know years in advance.  
Pat had to leave the meeting early due to illness.  Jean Trentham took her place.

IV. Office Hours


Steve Ward made a motion that the discussion of this issue be moved to the next meeting.  
The motion passed unanimously.
V. Approval of January 30th meeting minutes


Minutes were approved as read.

VI. Review and Approval of policies 

There was some confusion about which policies were being discussed.  Not everyone was 
familiar with the policies that had been tabled from the January meeting.  Sarah 
Thomason made the motion that the policy discussion be tabled until the next 
meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.

VII. Benroth Award (Jean Trentham)


Jean recruited representatives from each division to serve on the voting committee.   
· Dave Rath – Social Science, Business, and Education (volunteered by Brad Fox)

· Ted Stryk – Humanities

· Lauri Sammartano – Mathematics and Sciences

· Melinda Wang - Nursing 

· Traci Byrge - Allied Health Sciences

· Kris Tobin – Library


There was some debate about the inclusion of a library rep for the committee.  Jean is 
going to find out what the official policy says.  Jean will be providing rating sheets for 
the voting members this year. She will be sending more information out soon about the 
award process.

VIII. QEP Update (Sarah Thomason)


Sarah explained the SAILS student project that is going on right now.  More information 
can be found on the SAILS website:  http://www.roanestate.edu/sails/

The prize is a rubber bracelet that pulls apart to reveal a jump drive.  Students can put 
their names in the drawing in two ways: putting their name on a label to go on the SAILS 
display on each campus and by completing an easy, online quiz on the SAILS webpage.  
Sarah ended her update with a request for faculty to promote the project to their students.
IX. Additional New Business


Jean asked for two volunteers for the nominating committee for next year’s officers’ 
slate.  Kris Tobin volunteered and Marty Young was volunteered in absentia.
Meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted March 20, 2009
Laura Vaughn

Faculty Senate Secretary 2008-2009
